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March 28, 2017

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Ms. Courtney Avery RECEEVED

Administrator

Hlinois Health Facilities and MAR 3 0 2017
Services Review Board . ACILITIES &
HEALTH F.
525 West Jefferson SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Springfield, IL 62761

RE: NOTICE OF PROJECT COMPLETION
Permit 12-092
Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please be advised that Project 12-092, which provides for the discontinuation of the Rehabilitation
Institute of Chicago’s 182-bed rehabilitation hospital located at 345 East Superior Street in Chicago and
the establishment of a 242-bed rehabilitation hospital located at 355 East Erie in Chicago has been
completed. Substantial Completion of the Shirley Ryan AbilityLab, the research hospital located at 355
East Erie occurred on December 5, 2016, and licensure was granted on March 25, 2017. Patients were
first admitted on March 25, 2017. The last inpatient from the Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago at 345
Est Superior Street, Chicago, lllinois, was transferred to the Shirley Ryan AbilityLab on March 25, 2017.

The Project Completion Date, as identified in the Permit letter, is March 31, 2017. Consistent with
the requirements of Section 1130.770, a report of project completion and final realized costs will be filed
with your office within ninety (90} days of the date of this letter.

Should you require any additional information or documentation at this time, please do not
hesitate to contact me at 312-238-2306.

Sincerely,
Edward B. Case

Executive Vice President,
Chief Financial Officer

cc: Michael Constantino
Nancy E. Paridy, SVP, Chief Administrative Officer




